
               MINUTES 

Suring Sportsman’s Club 

Wednesday, May 29, 2024 

 

 
 

1. The meeting was called to order by Vice President Jay Tousey as President Bill Madison was absent. 

 

2. Jay T. called for roll call of present officers. As all club officers were present, Jay called for the secretary’s 

report to be read. Leigh Dudenhoeffer read the minutes of the April 24, 2024, meeting. Jay T. called for a 

motion to accept the minutes as read. Kurt Bruegl so moved, and Tony Gauthier seconded the motion. Jay T. 

called for a vote and the motion carried. 

 

3. Kurt Bruegl read the Treasurer’s report for Mar. 27, 2024. Jay T. called for a motion to accept the treasurer’s 

report as read. Mark Zahn so moved, and Tony Gauthier seconded. Bill M. called for a vote and the motion 

carried. 

 

4. Jay Tousey read a very nice letter from SMAC (the new Suring Market and Agricultural Center that’s being 

built) thanking our club for our donation. The letter and a picture of our Brick will be posted on our web page 

and on facebook.  

 

5. Old business:  

• We need more help from members, and others to put up the new fence for the rifle range and to remove 

some of the fencing by the pheasant pen. 

 

• One of the targets at the bow range is completely shredded, so we need a new one. 

 

• We still need to get some Keep Out signs for the backsides of all of the shooting range rails and fences. 

 

6. New Business: 

• We received a thank you card from the Kelly Lake Sportsmans Club for their Gun Banquet that was held 

on May 2, 2024.  

 

• The Suring Sportsman’s Club will be CLOSED ALL DAY, Thursday, June 27, 2024, for a Hunter’s Safety 

Class.  

 

7. Jay T. called for a motion to adjourn. Tony G. so moved; and Kurt B. seconded. Jay T. called for a vote and the 

motion carried. 


